SOUTH HYKEHAM NEWSLETTER

June/July 2022

South Hykeham Parish Council

The next meeting of South Hykeham Parish Council will take place on Wednesday 13th July 2022 at 7pm.

The venue for Parish Council meetings is South Hykeham Community Primary School on Wath Lane, South Hykeham LN6 9PG.

Meetings usually take place on the second Wednesday of the month commencing at 7pm and are open to the public. There are no full Parish Council meetings during August or December.

Prior to the start of the formal part of the Parish Council meeting there is a 15 minute public forum commencing at 6.45pm when members of the public may ask questions or make short statements to the Council about matters that are of concern to them. Each speaker will be allowed up to 3 minutes in which to address the council. It would be of assistance if you could let the Clerk know of the matter you wish to discuss in advance of the meeting so that it can be investigated before the meeting takes place. Agendas are published on the village noticeboards and on the Parish Council website. Copies may be obtained by contacting the Parish Clerk on Tel: 07762 318013 Email: southhykehampc@gmail.com

Website:

https://southhykeham.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk/

The Parish Council

Clerk: Carolyn Wilkinson, Tel: 07762 318013 Chair, Cllr Mrs P Whittaker Tel: 01522 686357 Vice-Chair Mrs L Graham Tel:01522 684077 Councillors: Mr P Driffill Tel; 01522 692669

Mr D Rowson Tel: 01522 686671 Mr S Roe Tel: 01522 883127

Mrs N Dillon-Jones Tel: 07952 439810 Mr R Phillips Tel: 07778 604401

Police Contact details:

To report all crimes & incidents – 24hr non- emergency number Tel: 101.

In an emergency always dial 999

N. Hykeham Police Station, Chatsworth Drive. North Hykeham

Email:

Hykeham@lincs.police.uk

Facebook: Hykeham Police Twitter@HykehamBHPolice

Online crime reporting and other information and resources:

www.lincs.police.uk

Nextdoor:

Is a great way of getting the latest relevant information for your area. www.nextdoor.co.uk

To report fraud online:

http://www.actionfraud.police.uk/report fraud or by telephone 0300 123 2040.

North Kesteven District Councillors

Cllr M L Green Bassingham & B. Broughton Cllr R Eckert Bassingham & B. Broughton

Lincolnshire County Councillors

Cllr M Overton Bassingham & Welbourn
Cllr M Thompson Eagle & Hykeham West
Cllr S Roe Hykeham Forum

LCC Planning online:-

https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/planning/find-planning-application

NKDC Planning online:-

https://www.n-

kesteven.gov.uk/residents/planning-and-build ing/planning/planning-applications/planningonline/

Fix my Street:-

To report or review local street problems go to:- https://fixmystreet.lincolnshire.gov.uk

South Hykeham Parish Council grants and donations The Parish Council has made provision in the budget for 2022/23 to award small grants/donations to financially support

community organisations particularly where there is a quantifiable benefit to the residents or the village's facilities. The Parish Council may also award a grant/donation to County wide organisations which provide valuable and essential service and guidance to parishioners of South Hykeham and who rely on charitable donations in order to provide this support. For full details of the guidelines/criteria for applications visit the Parish Council website where the application form etc can be downloaded or contact the Clerk Tel: 07762 318013 or by email:

southhykehampc@gmail.com

Applications can be submitted any time during the financial year up to the 31st March 2023.

Queen's Platinum Jubilee Gala event Friday 3rd June 2022 4pm to 8pm on South Hykeham Community Primary School playing field

The Jubilee Gala event took place in brilliant sunshine and was very well supported by a steady stream of visitors who came along to enjoy the stalls and attractions, especially the Circus Skills workshop in the arena. Prizes were awarded to the winners of the design a Jubilee crown competition and the Parish Council Chairman is pictured wearing one of the winning entries. (if you use that particular photo)

The Parish Council would like to thank everyone who helped to make the day a huge success and without whom it would not have been possible to stage the event. The Council would also like to thank Lincolnshire Co-operative Society, New Theatre Royal, Pennells and other local businesses and parishioners for their generous donations that helped to make the party go with a swing. Thanks to Halfway Home Dog Rescue and the Greyhound Trust for attending and bringing along some lovely canine friends to meet the visitors and for Margaret who was busy labouring over a hot BBQ keeping hungry parents, grandparents and children fuelled with burgers, cakes and other treats. Thanks also to John for providing the teas and coffees which we were all very grateful for.